
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

The Harrisonburg City Council will hold a public hearing on October 13, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. in City Council 

Chambers, 409 South Main Street to consider the following: 

Public hearing to consider resolution for VDOT’s Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) for Safe 

Routes to School – Spotswood Elementary School project.  

The TAP program is a reimbursement program administered by VDOT that may be used for projects that 

meet certain criteria for enhancing surface transportation. The program requires a 20% minimum match 

by the locality.  

The grant application includes sidewalk to be constructed on the east side of Reservoir Street between 

Hawkins Street and Kenmore Street, and a Rectangular Rapid Flash Beacon (RRFB) crosswalk with push-

button actuation to be installed at the intersection of Norwood Street.  

All persons interested will have an opportunity to express their views at this public hearing. Any 

individuals requiring auxiliary aids, including signers, in connection with the public hearing shall notify 

the City Manager at least five (5) days prior to the date of the meeting. 
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